

Code Administrator Meeting Summary

Meeting name: CM087 Workgroup Meeting 5

Date: 24/05/2023

Contact Details

Chair: Catia Gomes, ESO catia.gomes@nationalgrideso.com

Proposers: Stephen Baker, ESO Stephen.Baker@nationalgrideso.com
Gareth Stanley, ESO gareth.stanley@nationalgrideso.com

Key areas of discussion

The aim of Workgroup 5 was to discuss and develop the solution.

Action Review

The Chair reviewed the actions with the Workgroup and updated the status accordingly.

One Workgroup member requested to extend action 8 to investigate current user commission process, delivery of works and compliance processes. The member felt CATOs should follow the same policy and procedures as TOs and not treated as a glorified user. Workgroup members agreed the process should not be over prescriptive and agreed to widen the scope of the action.

Timeline Review

The Workgroup agreed to the updated timeline presented by the Chair.

Developing the solution

The Proposer walked the Workgroup through each stage of the proposed Grid Interface Process which would be written into an STCP.

A Workgroup member noted that the timescale could cover multiple years. The Proposer agreed and explained how multiple feedback loops would be required in the process to revert to previous stages.

The Proposer, ESO SME and a Workgroup member discussed the user connection application process. It was confirmed by both the Proposer and the ESO SME that this would be part of the tender process and TOs would be fundamental in the decision making. It was confirmed by the Proposer that it would not be codified.

One Workgroup member felt there was a potential WACM with a less prescriptive process and offered to collaborate with other Workgroup members to consider an alternative.

The Workgroup agreed an additional circuit breaker is not required. The Proposer stated ownership boundaries and access must be clear if a circuit breaker is not required and agreed to investigate boundaries and assets in the interface agreement in schedule 15. A Workgroup member suggested the best interface solution may be found in the SQSS.

Next Steps

Chair to share updated timeline with Panel.

Actions

For the full action log, [click here](#).

Action number	Workgroup Raised	Owner	Action	Comment	Due by	Status
3	WG1	WG	WG to suggest any SME's that would be relevant to the Mod	N/A	WG2	Ongoing
8	WG3/WG5	RW	Extend this action from WG3 to Investigate current STC user commission process, delivery of works and compliance process and revert to Workgroup	N/A	WG6	Open
14	WG5	Proposer	STP 17.1 – Investigate if this is the appropriate vehicle or requires adjustments	N/A	WG6	Open
15	WG5	Proposer	Look into CUSC mod in terms of interface process and circuit breaker's	N/A	WG6	Open

Attendees

Name	Initial	Company	Role
Catia Gomes	CG	Code Administrator, ESO	Chair
Claire Goult	CLG	Code Administrator, ESO	Tech Sec
Gareth Stanley	GS	ESO	Proposer
Alana Collis-Dugmore	ACD	ESO	Observer
Anthony Johnson	AJ	ESO	SME
Deb Spencer	DB	Code Administrator, ESO	Observer
Coreen Campbell	CC	SSEN Transmission	Observer
Greg Stevenson	GRS	SHETL	Alternate
Harriet Eckweiler	HE	SSEN Transmission	Observer
Joel Matthews	JM	Diamond Transmission Corp	Workgroup Member
Lizzie Timmins	LT	Code Administrator	Observer

Michelle MacDonald Sandison	MMS	SHETL	Workgroup Member
Nicola Todd	NT	NGET	Alternate
Paul Mathew	PM	ESO	SME
Richard Woodward	RW	NGET	Workgroup Member
Sarah Owen	SO	Eclipse Power	Observer
Tammy Meek	TM	Code Administrator ESO	Observer
Thomas Johns	TJ	Ofgem	Authority Representative